Radford University
College of Humanities and Behavioral Sciences
CHBS Advisory Board
Spring 2022 Meeting Minutes -February 4, 4:30 p.m.

I. Call to Order for Full Board Meeting:
Board Chair Scott Light called the meeting to order at 4:30 PM

II. Old Business:
Approval of Fall 2021 Meeting Minutes – Approved

III. University Reports
a. Update on the College (Dr. Matthew J. Smith, Dean)
i. Mentorships: 16 of 30 Board members are currently serving as mentors; goal is to have 20 participate by the end of the semester.
ii. Industrial/Organizational Psychology Workspace: dedication was held prior to Board meeting. 
iii. SMART (Social Media Analytics and Research Technology) Lab: operated by School of Communication, offers training and resources to student and faculty to perform cutting edge social science research.
iv. STARS (Student Travel and Research Support): some of the funds used for students to attend Model UN last fall; since the first donation on December 1, 2020, there have been 142 individual gifts for a total of $16,455.20. Four Board members (Scott Light, Jeff MacKinnon, Jim McGuire, and Ed Reams) each offered to match of donations by Board members of up to $500 total. Board donations were $2500 more than the challenge. All 19 students who applied for funding for the Spring semester will receive support.
b. Update on Advancement (Dr. Carter Turner, Associate Director of Advancement)
i. Fund-raising priorities for CHBS: annual funding of and large gift to endow STARS, endowing additional scholarships, naming rooms within Hemphill Hall, naming the College 
ii. Radford Law Society: The Pre-law Society, which includes graduates who are lawyers, is transitioning to “Radford Law Society” in the Fall Semester when the Legal Studies minor is offered. The Society helps with LSAT costs, mentoring, and job opportunities. Students are competing in mock trials; would like to see funds from the naming of the courtroom used to fund the mock trial team.
iii. CHBS Scholarship: Balance was $83,639 at the end of the last fiscal year, 25% more than the prior year. The next recipient will receive $2,860.
c. Update on Advancement (Wendy Lowery, Vice President of Advancement & University Relations)
i. CHBS is model for other boards on campus for faculty, alumni and student engagement
ii. Kudos to Carter Turner for his work and the impact the Board’s giving has on students

IV. Committee Reports
a. Awards Committee (Sherry Fisher, Chair)
Deadline for nominations is February 2/15. Dean Smith reported no nominations have been received thus far.

b. Board Membership Committee (Jim Egbert, Chair)
Board currently has 30 members with 8 members’ terms ending in June. If several do not want to continue, may pursue new members.

c. Fundraising (Jeff MacKinnon, Chair)
Higher percentage of Board participation under Dean Smith and are seeing impacts of giving. Doing well with participation by Board through outreach.

d. Career Preparation (John Shehan, Chair)
Committee is growing and active. Committee had virtual meeting with Dean Smith in December and is committed to assisting him.  Engagements with students are being tracked on a shared drive. Several Board members have been guests in classes. Student Ambassador Program is working well. Seeking information about how to better interact with students about career choices.

e. Prelaw 
No report.

V. Old Business
a. Board promotional video (Scott Light)
Video was just cut. Wendy Lowery and Dean Smith are the only adults in the video thus far. The students in it are production students. Scott will be contacting Board members for comments and ideas about the video.

VI. New Business
a. Time, talent and treasure contributions (Scott Light)
Should there be a financial requirement to serve on the Board? 
Scott Light reported 65-70% of non-profits have some type of financial requirement for service on Board. Davis College of Business and Economics requires a $2,000 contribution. Artis College of Science and Technology does not require a contribution. Carter Turner has advised that 66% of current CHBS Board members make a financial contribution. Robust discussion was encouraged and took place.

Points expressed:
i. Some boards do not require a specific contribution amount, but have a suggested contribution without penalty if the member does not contribute
ii. Require 100% participation of Board members, but not necessarily a financial contribution (time, talent instead)
iii. A set financial contribution amount will have an adverse effect on the diversity of the Board which is a goal (some who could be affected are younger alum, those between jobs, those with children in school and those on a fixed income). 
iv. Require contribution, but have no set amount in order to accommodate those in different financial positions
v. Set an amount, but it can be “give or get” meaning the member fundraises the amount if not contributing personally
vi. Have an annual fundraising project that members would want to contribute to instead of a set amount
vii. [bookmark: _GoBack]One of the first questions asked when potential Board members are approached about serving is whether there is a financial requirement. Having a requirement may have a chilling effect on getting new members.
viii. The Board Constitution would have to be amended if a monetary contribution is required to serve on the Board. 

Scott Light said a survey will be conducted for input.

VII. Adjournment


 








